
 
MINUTES of MEETING of 



31 March 2024.   
 
Decision 
 
The Trustees agreed to note the contents of the Fund’s annual accounts.   
 
(Reference:  Annual Accounts, Simmers & Co Chartered Accountants, dated 31 
March 2024, submitted) 
 

 5. CAMPBELTOWN COMMON GOOD FUND APPLICATIONS  
 

The Chair ruled, and Trustees agreed, to vary the order of business. This minute reflects 
the order in which items were discussed.  
 

 (a) Friends of Castlehill  

  The Trustees gave consideration to an application from Friends of Castlehill, which 
had been deferred for consideration from the previous meeting of the Fund.  
 
Decision 
 
The Trustees noted that the Friends of Castlehill had withdrawn their application.  
 

 (b) Kintyre Young Voices  

  The Trustees gave consideration to the application from Kintyre Young Voices. 
 
Decision 
 
The Trustees agreed: 
 

1. to request further information in relation to the application following the 
meeting; and 
 

2. to continue consideration of the application by e-mail following the meeting.  
 

 (c) Mull of Kintyre Music and Arts Association  

  The Trustees gave consideration to an application from Mull of Kintyre Music and 
Arts Association.  
 
Decision 
 
The Trustees agreed to award the group £6.000.00 to assist with the costs of 
running the annual Mull of Kintyre Music Festival in 2024.  
 

 (d) Shopper-Aide  

  The Trustees gave consideration to an application from Shopper-Aide.  
 
Decision 
 
The Trustees agreed to award the group £3,000.00 to assist with the costs of 



delivering 5 weekly social groups for a period of 4 months. 
 

 (e) Youth Impact  

  The Trustees gave consideration to an application from Youth Impact.  
 
Decision 
 
The Trustees agreed to award the group £1,950.00 to assist with the costs of 
increasing the number of activities provided during the school holidays as part of 
their Summer Programme. 
 

Having declared an interest in the following item of business, Councillor Armour left the 
meeting at this point and took no part in discussion or deliberation in relation to the item.  
 
Having noted the absence of Councillor Armour, the Governance Manager advised that 



considered where the amount of funding requested exceeds £1,500.00. It was agreed that 
this would assist with preserving the funding available, due to a recent significant increase 
in applications to the Fund.  
 


